

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
310 CITY HALL
15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD
SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

March 23, 2017

Krishna Holdings Llc 3620 Wedgewood Ln N Plymouth MN 55441-1100

VIA US MAIL

Re: Appeal for Fire Certificate of Occupancy Fee for Property at <u>451 Fairview Avenue North</u>, <u>File No. CRT1707</u>, <u>Assessment No. 178206</u>

Dear Mr. Krishna:

This is to confirm that there was a tax assessment hearing on March 21 at 9:00 a.m. which you were not in attendance. Supervisor Leanna Shaff from Dept of Safety & Inspections recommended that your Fire C of O fee be reduced from \$3830 to 3567.50. However, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer recalculated the re-inspections and noted that there were five (5) re-inspection fees charged in error. Therefore, Ms. Moermond is going to recommend that the City Council reduced the fee from \$3675 to \$2365.

If you wish to contest to this recommendation, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on May 3, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

Mai Vang City Council Offices